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Commodoreôs Report 

Greetings KCYC Members, 

J-1 Day-1. June is here and what a great start to the sum-

mer. I hope youôve been enjoying the early summer 

weather as I have. A lot has been happening since last 

month. We attended Opening Day in Seattle, we had an 

enormously successful first annual Opening Day in King-

ston, and a fabulous cruise to Bell Harbor not to mention a 

visit by West Seattle Yacht Club here in Kingston. 

At last monthôs meeting we inducted 6 new members! A 

big welcome to Kris and Cammie Hamal, Gene and Jani 

Bryant and Bill Orr and Kathy Satre. If you havenôt met 

these folks please take a moment to introduce yourself 

next time youôre at the club. 

I have formed the Nominating Committee which you can 

read about below. In the coming months we begin the 

search to fill open positions on the Board of Trustees. 

There are many ways you can help out at the club and 

being on the Board is one great way to help shape the fu-

ture of the club. We are always looking for new people to 

bring new and fresh ideas on how to best serve our mem-

bers. If youôre interested please see me or one of the 

members of the Nominating Committee.  

A couple of other notes, we decided to move the July 
Crab Feed to July 29

th
 in order to be able to generate 

some rental income on July 22
nd
. Get your crab licenses 

ready, crab season is a month away. In addition, the 4
th
 of 

July is just around the corner and we will need lots of vol-
unteers for the various activities we have planned. Cheryl 
Callais has graciously agreed to lead both the 4

th
 of July 

Pancake Breakfast and the Crab Feed.  



Commodoreôs Report (Continued) 

I will be putting sign-up sheets on the bulletin board by the restrooms so if you can as-

sist please see Cheryl or put your name and contact info on the sign-up sheets. 

In addition to the breakfast we will be hosting the Beer Garden on the 4
th
. Jerry 

Kirschner will be running the show there and we will definitely need your help down at 

the Port. In case you werenôt aware we operate the Beer Garden as a fund raiser for 

the 4
th
 of July Celebration. A percentage of the proceeds is donated to help pay for the 

festivities on the 4
th
 of July. Having served on that committee in the past I can tell you 

that we need to raise close to $40,000 to put on that event. This is a great way for the 

club and its members to support the community and an activity that is a Kitsap favorite. 

Please let Jerry know if you can help out for a couple hours on the 4
th
. 

The General Meeting will be June 15
th
 starting at 6pm. We are planning on something a 

little different for food that night so watch your email for more info. I hope to see you 

there. 

Sincerely,  

Tony Clark 

Commodore 
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Nominating Committee and Call for Candidates  

Itôs that time of year again to begin looking forward to our next Board of Directors. I 

have formed the Nominating Committee which consists of Rick Eveleth, Dave Kutz, 

Alan Kester, Robin Lott and Gloria Young. This committee will begin the search for can-

didates for open positions on the Board. Everyone is welcome to apply for a position if 

you are interested. The Nominating Committee can help explain the job duties for each 

position. In case youôre not aware of the Board positions they are 

Commodore 

Vice Commodore 

Rear Commodore 

Fleet Captain 

Secretary 

Treasurer 

Trustees (2 positions, running 2 years, elected in alternating years) 

If you are interested in applying for a Board position or if you know someone that would 

make a good Board Trustee please let me or one of the Nominating Committee mem-

bers know as soon as possible. 

 



Vice Commodoreôs Report 

Kudos to KCYC!  

We are a yacht club. We are boaters and friends of boaters. A lot of what we do centers around 
boating (cruises) and water (sponsoring Sail Kingston Cove), but we are also a part of our com-
munity.  

When our Fleet Captain put together our Opening Day, she and her committee included the com-
munity with activities and invitations to come to the club and celebrate christenings with our boat-
ers. The national anthem sung by Eric Fredricks as he stood on the rear deck of Le Suivant was 
for the entire town of Kingston and everyone visiting her.  

When we put on an evening of fun, be it a Mexican Fiesta or an open mic, townfolk are welcome 
as guests.  

When our town celebrates the Fourth of July, we are right in the middle of the action with pan-
cakes for the community.  This year, weôll add another dimension (or re-add, really) for our support 
of our community.  

We are signed up with the county to clean West Kingston Road from Lindvog to Highway 104 
twice a year. Weôre doing to do that on July first and weôre going to join the Beautification Commit-
tee to help with their efforts in the area as well.  

Let me know if youôre interested in helping, then stand by for further instructions.  

Sallie Brown, Vice Commodore  

Wordstitcher430@gmail.com 

541 760 5305 

 

Rear Commodoreôs Report 

Did you ever wonder what happens to the tip that you leave at the bar when a Club volunteer is 
behind the bar?   The volunteer foregoes that, and it goes into a ñTip Fundò for a future project 
beneficial to the Club.  The month of May saw lots of activities for the Club.  The biggest was the 
ñFirst Annualò Kingston Opening Day and Open House for the Club and the Community.  The bar 
played a big role in both.  As part of the Open House the bar served beer and wine from 1:00 to 
4:00 pm and was fully open from 4:00 to 9:00 pm. The bar ñTip Fundò was used to fund the Open 
House and advertising for the Opening Day.  Once again, Cheryl Callais takes line honors, and 
Chuck Turner receives Honorable Mention for helping out behind the bar! 

Some members continue to take advantage of wine by the case.  If you know a wine that you like 
and want to explore the cost by the case through the Club, contact Jerry. 

As we get into the summer and cruises away from Kingston, fewer members are anticipated to fre-
quent the Club.  Only time will tell, but profits from the bar will probably be down until the sailing 
season winds down.  It is time to enjoy the water.  Be safe! 

Soon the Club will be going through the change of watch.  The perception is that the Rear Com-
modore position is very difficult.  One of my personal goals this year is to make the RC position 
easier.  The first half of my term has been focused on streamlining the bar tasks.  The spread-
sheets that have been initiated several RCôs ago have been modified this year as they have been 
every year.  As a new RC, I kept asking about each system: is this how I want to leave it for the 
next RC?  Ease of use and clarity became paramount.  Now for the second half of this RCôs term, 
the focus becomes instructions/explanations for each system so that the learning curve becomes 
a little flatter. 

Each of us needs to do our part to make the Club better for the next person, the next new mem-
ber, and the next generation. 

mailto:Wordstitcher430@gmail.com


Report from the Fleet 

Nancy Langwith, Fleet Captain  

Gorgeous weather and happy yachties made the Memorial Day Cruise to Bell Harbor  a great 
event.  We had 16 boats for the week-end and one day visitor in addition to many club members 
that ferried from Bainbridge and joined in the festivities.  The Friday evening cocktail party hosted 
the yachties as well as members that rode over on the boats or ferried, in addition to the crew that 
later went to the Storm Game.  On Saturday, 20 yachties in teams of 4 scurried around the Pike 
Place Market area and Sculpture Park interpreting clues and collecting pictures.  Correct answers, 
time and bonus points all figured into the mix to determine the winner.  The winning team, Burt El-
lison, Jovita Lachelt, Jerry Kirschner and Captain Kim Clark, took first place.  Prizes for team 
placement, as well as individual contributor awards, were given.  Come to the meeting in June to 
see who won such awards Trash Talker, Mother Duckling, Most Improved, Best Bribers, and 
more! 

The Pike Place Market Cook Off sent people shopping in the morning for at least one ingredient 
from Pike Place Market to create a dish to compete in one of three categories: 

1.  Dish most representative of the market 

2.  The most creative non-seafood dish 

3.  The one that Jerry likes. 

The judges tasted over 20 dishes and awarded first place to Rick Evelethôs Shrimp in Category 1, 
Tony Clarkôs Pinchos de Carne in Category 2, and Linda Pickensô Dates with Sheep and Goat in 
Category 3.  Find out the remaining prizes at the June Meeting.  In addition, the recipes were so 
amazing that Shelly Kester was inspired to collect those recipes and any others to put together a 
KCYC Cook Book! 

If you are now thinking, ñWow, that sounded like fun!ò, I hope you will join the Fleet  for the next big 
event.   

Our next cruises promises to be a little more laid back.   We are cruising to Poulsbo June 2 ï 4 
and all are welcome.  See upcoming emails for more information. 

 



 
Sunshine and Clouds 

 for  June 2017 

ñCalypsoò Carol Wetmore       

kingstoncoveyachtclub@yahoo.com 

 

 

Love me some SUNSHINE!!! 

 

Aloha!  Itôs June...what a way to end May this year.  It was awesome to have a fabulous weekend 

of sunshine for Memorial Day Weekend!  Woo Hoo!  I hope this is a good sign for the summer! 

 

There have been lots of fabulous activities going in in the yacht club this past month and the fun is 

just beginning.  Buté.along with the fun comes a few clouds. 

 

Thomas Tearnen has really been going through it the past couple of months. He is battling pros-

tate cancer and a broken foot the required a plate and screws. OMG!  Send him and KIM positive 

thoughts, prayers and lots of love. 

. 

Deni Lee is still battling ALS...Lou Gehrigôs Disease. Feel free to contact Bobby Lee to see if they 

can use any help. As stated before insurance isnôt covering all of her care. Bobby Lee is getting 

better and on the mend from his heart surgery.   

 

Makoa Saffery (AKA Koko), Dave and Adela Lucasô grandson is battling cancer. Keep Koko, Dave, 

Adela, Kapono and Angela in your thoughts and prayers. Also on Facebook there is a place where 

can you can donate to help pay part of Makoaôs bills. Or feel free to give a check to Dave and Ade-

la.  

 

ñCalypsoò Carol Ray Wetmore 

 

WELCOME NEW MEMBERS! 

Kirstie and Zach Cunningham have applied to join KCYC. Please welcome them to the club when 
you see them.  We hope they will be inducted at the June meeting.   

 

 



Saturday, June 17
th 

July 4
th
 Fundraiser 

6-9 pm 

For those of you that don't know the Kingston 4th of July Celebra-
tion is one of the longest running celebrations of our Nation's Inde-
pendence west of the Mississippi. What you may not realize is that 
this is a totally community funded event organized and put on by a 
small band of insane dedicated volunteers who go out every year and raise nearly $40,000 
to cover the cost of the events. 
 
In year's past Pete DeBoer, one of those volunteers, put on a party at the Yacht Club to help 
raise funds for the celebration. This year we will continue the tradition of hosting Pete's Party 
on Saturday June 17th from 6-9 PM. (Note: you may have seen flyers indicating the party 
would be Friday June 16th but it has been moved to avoid conflict with the Rotary 
Golf Tournament) 
 
There will be a "no-host" bar, music and a silent auction along with buttons and shirts for 
sale. If you have items you would like to donate to the auction please contact Tony Clark, 
waclark57@comcast.net or Melanie Poole, mrpoole.18@gmail.com. 
 
We hope to see you on June 17th. Please invite your friends and family to join us for this fun 
event. 

 

 

Another Successful Wine Walk 
 

On Saturday, June 3
rd
, approximately 400 people visited the clubhouse 

to sample wine and taste appetizers.  It was a beautiful evening, and the 
biggest problem was getting people to leave the deck at the close of the 
event.  I want to thank Rachel Henderson for acting as ñbouncerò, along 
with Bette and Tom Davies for selling tasting tickets.  Also my husband, 
Jack, who kept the platters stocked with food throughout the evening. 

 

Many club members helped by donating appetizers and I apologize in advance if I forget to 
mention any names.  Those I can recall include: Kim & Steve Page; Butch & Sallie Brown; 
Cheryl & Rick Graham; Nancy & Jay Knode; Rita Osborn & Rick Eveleth; Cheryl Callais; 
Sharon & Lonnie Nuss; Jane & Stan Mack; and Susan Yamashita.   

 

Robin Lott, Secretary  



 From Tom Davies: 

FAT 

If the subject of ñFATò never existed there would be a shortage of television and magazine advertisers. 

Most people think they are fat and many of them are. Few people want to diet or exercise, so when a 

product, like lipozine, tell them they can take it and the weight will just come rolling off they go for it. Af-

trer all there is a money back guarantee. Now if I own a company that makes a product with a money 

back guarantee  I would need proof that the product didnôt work. This is where MBFI (Money Back Fraud 

Investigators) does their job. Trained investigators take to the field and monitor the perps who try to get 

money back from  these honest companies just trying to help you lose weight without working for it. Ad-

vertising is not cheap and these companies are spending millions to make sure the side effects donôt 

arise and a lawsuit ensues. 

One product, Afterglo, is designed to keep your complexion rosy, thus eliminating the use of the rouge. 

The side effects of Afterglo include sweating, dizziness or lightheadedness, shakiness, hunger, fast heart 

beat, tingling of lips and tongue, trouble concentrating or confusion, blurred vision, slurred speech, anxie-

ty and mood changes, headache, stomach ulcers, leg cramps, heartburn, heart attack, stroke, vomiting 

and bladder cancer. Of course if any of these side effects arise, there is a money back guarantee. How-

ever befor a law suit or getting money, you must deal with MBFI. A new television series ñMBFI In Ac-

tionò will air November 11 at 0730 and will deal with how MBFI has cracked many fraud cases. 

There is a booklet dealing with relieving side effect symptoms and lists all the drugs used to combate 

theses issiues. Naturally all these drugs have a money back guarantee. Drugs like Advair, designed to 

help with breathing problems (COPD) and one of the side effects is sudden breathing problems (HUH!). 

If you really want to see some side effects, read about Botox.  

There is one medication known as Whatailsyazone and is actually designed to cause side effects. This is 

a very useful drug, especially for hypochondriacs and comes with various doses each designed to cause 

a particular illness. There is a money back guarantee  if one of these ailments do not attack you. But 

there is a ten year waiting period before a claim can be made. Donôt forget MBFI.  

Remember when you are at a ball game ask why they sing ñTake Me Out To The Ball Gameò when you 

are already there. Why do they call the seats stands when they are designed for sitting? 
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April ended and I was in Casper Wyoming.  Last time I was here was in June 1964.  The town 

has grown a bit. I couldnôt find that old country western bar that was happy to serve me a few 

beers as an 18-year-old.   

From Wyoming, I crossed the northern part of Nebraska.  I have lived in Lincoln NE for a while, 

crossed the state several times on interstate highways but taking US 20 across the northern part 

of the state was eye opening.  There were rolling green hills and dozens of nice middle America 

towns with VFW and American Legion spots for telling sea stories and meeting interesting vets.   

The trip across US 20 is really fun.  If I hadnôt been scheduled at a wedding on May 19
th
, I would 

have taken another 2 weeks to make this part of the trip.   

I took a little jog off of Route 20 and visited friends in Kansas City and St Louis then back north 

towards Chicago and back on track.  Great burlesque and BBQ! 

A couple days later I was in Erie PA, Maggie got to swim in the lake and I had some fun too.   

Nice bike trails along the shore helped me work off a little highway fatigue.   Next fun place was 

eastern NY.  It reminded me of Napa Valley with all the wineries.  I stayed in a little place called 

Butternut Hill in Boukville.  There was a neat Irish Pub there and would you believe it they had 

Karaoke!   

Someplace in the center of Albany NY, US 20 just disappeared.  I asked the Google Map lady to 

help out and apparently, she didnôt know I was driving a 9 ft wide 40 some foot rig towing a car.  

She just pointed me down half a dozen 20 foot wide residential streets and suddenly there was 

Route 20 again.  Just Magic I say.   

Approaching the Atlantic, my first Massachusetts stop was Westover Air Force Base.  This spot 

allowed me to explore western Mass. Lots of neat little towns and history.  Next I moved on to 

Hanscom AFB, a bigger place further east.  The RV park there is on an airstrip, used only occa-

sionally by military planes.  But Learôs, Gulf Streams and Citations come and go every few 

minutes.  The night of the Celtics first game in the Semi-Finals for the NBA, it seemed like a new 

$10 million toy was landing every 5 minutes.  I spent 5 days here and then moved on to the coast 

and stayed 2 nights at a place called Cape Annôs RV park.  This is right in the middle of all those 

cool little New England towns like Gloucester, Manchester and Newburyport.  So much maritime 

history is based here.  I love the place.  Lobster and other seafood also hit the spot.  This is also 

the spot where I stopped to go to my nephewôs wedding in Salem on the 19
th
.   

Sunday after the wedding I went to Cape Cod for 4 nights.  More seafood, and interesting seaside 


